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September 27, 2019 
 
Shawn Persaud 
Director of Planning & Development 
Corporation of the Township of Tiny 
130 Balm Beach Road West  
Tiny ON  L0L 2J0 
 
Dear Mr. Persaud, 
 
RE:  Review of CRH Response to the Township’s Objection Letter of March 25, 2019 for 

Proposed Teedon Pit Extension, Township of Tiny 
 
In response to your request on August 2, 2019, the Severn Sound Environmental Association 
(SSEA) has reviewed the following documents: 

 CRH Canada Group Inc.’s June 20, 2019 response (hereafter referred to as Response 
Letter) to the Township’s objection letter of March 25, 2019.  

 Goodban Ecological Consulting Inc.’s June 21, 2019 memorandum response to 
SSEA/Township comments on Significant Wildlife Habitat (hereafter referred to as SWH 
Memo).  

 
The SSEA offers the following comments on the Natural Environment portion of the above 
responses. 
 
Response Letter item #9 
The letter states that “MNRF is satisfied with the work related to Species at Risk as it relates to 
the Endangered Species Act with the exception of whip-poor-will surveys. CRH has committed 
to do the whip-poor-will surveys this spring/early summer and provide the survey results to 
MNRF.”  

1. Documentation that confirms that the Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry 
(MNRF) is satisfied with the SAR work (excluding 2019 whip-poor-will surveys) should 
be provided for the Township’s files. 

2. The SSEA defers to the Province on Species At Risk (SAR) and the Endangered 
Species Act. The Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) is now the 
ministry responsible for SAR, and the 2019 whip-poor-will information will need to be 
reviewed by MECP rather than the MNRF.  
 

  

mailto:MHudolin@severnsound.ca
http://www.severnsound.ca/



